
MINUTES

Moody Middle School PTA Board Meeting

Date:  Thursday, August 20, 2015

6:30pm, Moody Middle School Library

Attended:  Kaje Stuckey, Shannon Speidell, LindsayLayton, Diana Ding, HollyJi, Rebekah Fisk, Helen Dickinson, Justine Sherman, Preetha Agrawal

Michelle Sindelar, Jeremy Ewell, Lisa Morse, Paul Llewellyn

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 by President Kaje Stuckey. All in attendance introduced themselves.  Due to the absence of Secretary Sandhya Kulkarni, Michelle Sindelar and Kaje Stuckey agreed to record the minutes of the meeting.

The first order of business was the vote to approve Rebekah Fisk as the  VP of Communications.  The motion carried.  Kaje Stuckey introduced Rebekah Fisk and Helen Dickinson who will divide up the needs of Communication this year and thanked them for volunteering.

The Board discussed plans for the Fee Night which was occurring on Thursday, September 3 from 3-7pm.  Many volunteers were secured to man the PTA table during fee night.  Also it was discussed that the PTA was now able to take credit card payments but only at Fee Night and the September 29 Back To School night.  It was agreed that the PTA would buy a banner to hang from the ceiling to help parents find the table in the hall.  Kaje Stuckey also announced that there were many students volunteering to stuff the back-to-school folders planned for Wednesday September 2.  She thanked Shannon Speidell and Britt Cowart for volunteering their time to assist that morning.

Also, the PTA Board motioned to approve a vote to the membership to increase PTA Membership Dues from $5 to $7 or 2 memberships for $12.  The motion carried.

Principal Llewellyn gave his report that included reviewing the plans and assemblies for September.  Such items were:  Raider-Set-Go, Fee Night, Athletic Physicals, Service Assemblies, and Honor and Integrity Assembly, Back to School Night and that all Moody Students would receive from the school a t-shirt with the theme:  “Who Will I Be”.  October will have 2 parent nights that will be hosted jointly with the PTA and the PTA will provide follow-up programs for the parents.

The Board then reviewed the proposed budget for this year, presented by Treasurer Diana Ding.  After reviewing each line of the budget discussion continued on ways to also provide fundraising income.  It was identified that PTA needs to use the retail promotions programs from various stores, have spirit nights.  The first spirit night is already scheduled for Sweet Frog on Staples Mill from 4-9pm on September 22. 

The Board reviewed the proposed Membership/Raider Fund Form that was created by VP of Membership Holly Ji.  The form will be distributed in the folders and will be available at Fee and Back-To-School Nights.  Raider Fund Chairman Jeremy Ewell introduced the Raider Fund Tier system and the methodology used to set levels.  Incentives were discussed to getting forms turned in early.  Nothing was decided upon.  Also proposed was if the principal will “do something” if we hit our Raider Fund mark.  Suggestions included sitting on the roof for a day as an example.  Principal Llewellyn will think about an idea.  Principal Llewellyn did propose that he will provide an incentive to teachers to join PTA -- if they turn in their forms and join, they can earn extra “jeans” days for their department.  Also it was discussed or proposed that parents could offer to purchase PTA memberships for teachers.

Michelle Sindelar announced the date of the fall dance and that it would be a Halloween theme.  The board discussed ways to promote the dance other than the morning announcements at school which does not seem to be effective.  Having the Moody SCA Instagram promote was one suggestion.  There was also a discussion of the need for more income in the budget for the 2 PTA dances.  As the budget gets approved and income is generated, this line item will be revisited.

No further business was discussed, the meeting adjourned at 8:55pm.

Submitted by Kaje Stuckey PTA President

